

DAVID J. KEARS, Agency Director

August 23, 1993 STID 1211

Aldo Guidotti Estate of Jean Josephine 1 Bates Blvd., #300 Orinda CA 94536

Dear Mr. Guidotti,

RAFAT A. SHAHID, ASST. AGENCY DIRECTOR

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH
State Water Resources Control Board
Division of Clean Water Programs
UST Local Oversight Program

RE: Pacific Cryogenic 80 Swan Way, Rm 200
Oakland, CA 94621
Oakland CA 94607

Oakland CA 94607

We are in receipt of quarterly reports prepared by Hageman-Aguiar Inc., dated 8/2/93, 5/24/93, 3/8/93, and 10/15/92. Concentrations of petroleum hydrocarbons in MW-3 continue to be elevated, even after removal of contaminated soil in the vicinity of the piping in November 1992. It is likely that the groundwater plume is migrating downgradient, and even possibly offsite. Therefore, we request that you submit a workplan for an additional groundwater investigation to determine the extent of contamination within 45 days or by October 8, 1993. Please include a proposal for disposal of the stockpiled soils, along with any laboratory reports for verification sampling which may have been conducted.

In addition, please dispose of purge water from quarterly sampling, and submit documentation of such disposal (i.e. manifests) within 45 days or by October 8, 1993.

All work should adhere to a) the Tri-Regional Board Staff
Recommendations for Preliminary Evaluation and Investigation of
Underground Tank Sites, dated 8/10/90; and b) Article 11 of Title
23, California Code of Regulations. Reports and proposals must
be submitted under seal of a California-Registered Geologist, Certified Engineering Geologist, or -Registered Civil Engineer.

Please note that reports and documents no longer need to be copied to the Regional Water Quality Control Board. Kindly submit a cover letter with your consultant's reports. If you have any questions, please contact me at 510-271-4530.

Sincerely,

Jennifer Eberle

Hazardous Materials Specialist